

Holywell Primary School

Tolpits Lane, Watford, Herts, WD18 6LL Tel: 01923 225188 email: <u>admin@holywell.herts.sch.uk</u> Headteacher: Mr Coert van Straaten MA. Ed, Dip Edu, NPQH

we are a learning community with the spirit to succeed

27th April 2021

Dear Parents/Carers

I am writing to let you know that from Tuesday 4th May 2021 we will be managing pupils in school, in year group bubbles, instead of class bubbles.

For the safety of staff and pupils, we will not change any of our other social distancing procedures or routines.

Having pupils in year group bubbles instead of class bubbles means we can be more effective in delivering interventions and enrichment groups like Rocksteady and Wizard Theatre. It will also change how pupils play outside and the range of clubs that we are able to offer will be much bigger as well.

Overall the safety of pupils and staff is our top priority. We have been very effective and not had to close many bubbles because of possible Covid-19 cases and we want to maintain this. Staff will continue to social distance from the pupils they work with and we will keep our other routines, like one way systems, regular cleaning and regular handwashing, as they are.

We understand that this will concern some parents, but we have made this decision in the best interest of the children and their learning.

Yours faithfully

∕Mr C van Straaten Headteacher













